
Keverstone Court, 
                                                                                             95-97, Manor Road, 
                                                                                             BH1 3BZ  
 
                                                                                             21st March 2021 
 
Dear Sir or Madam 
 
I am an 81 year old East Cliff resident of 22 years, my family have been coming on holiday here 
to bournmouth for nearly 80 years, I spent my honeymoon here in 1959 ! 
so you can guess, I love the beaches and town, so I implore you please do not turn it into a 
Southend or Blackpool. 
Bournemouth has always been a beautiful and peaceful area known and loved by all its 
residence, hence my decision 22 years ago to retire here. 
We cope with the air show, once a year, and last year we were invaded, by hordes of people 
from far and wide, this brought complete chaos to the surrounding roads and beaches, so you 
see I oppose this plan with great gusto. 
Perhaps the council members should now be concentrating on our poor town centre, which 
looks like a ghost town, how about , leaving the beaches, for what they were intended for, family 
holidays and relaxation , and taking your entertainment plan into the town centre? 
I would appreciate your comments on this, and look forward to hearing from you. 
 
                                                Yours sincerely 
                                                  
 
My opposition is to the following applications  
 
Number 183677 
 
Number 183679 
 
Number 183680 
 
 
 
 
  



Reference planning applications---183677--183679--183680 --this is a copy of my e-mail sent to you 
19/3/2021 at 11.56. 

To whom it may concern-- 

I am writing to complain most vehemently against the proposed application for events to be allowed to 
take place on the East cliff beach,Undercliff Drive. 

The beach itself is a lovely relaxing area with good swimming and sunbathing- the surrounding area 
produces considerable income from the council tax from the many elderly residents who enjoy the 
peaceful ambiance  

It is disgraceful that the council are encouraging large numbers of people to come to an area where 
there is minimal parking, few toilet facilities and little public transport. 

The zig zag will become congested as it was at the airshow- noise and litter will become a big issue-the 
police I understand are not happy with this proposal. 

I fail to understand the thinking behind those putting forward this proposal, (I am sure they would not 
want it at the bottom of their own back garden-up to 12 hours a day ,seven days a week, for six months 
of the year). --the air show was only four days of disruption once a year.  

What do the council hope to obtain by this proposal---people are not going to be spending money in the 
town and using the shops-surely it would be better to concentrate the activities nearer the centres of 
Bournemouth and Boscombe! 

Yours  

… Solent pines 29 manor road bh1 3 hf 19-3-2021 

 
  



Licence application 183677 
 
Dear Sir, 
 
Bournemouth has always prided itself on being a "family friendly resort" 
and is indeed in it's own words, tipped as being the best Beach in UK, 5th in Europe and 20th in 
the World by Tripadvisor's Travellers' Choice. 
 
I feel I must therefore object strongly to the thought that the BCP Council would like to allow the 
sale of Alcohol ON THE BEACH from 10am-10pm for the period April to September as this 
would encourage all the problems/antisocial behaviour etc. that follow all day drinking and would 
indeed put off the very Families who have made Bournemouth so popular. 
 
Yours faithfully, 
 
… Green Park BH1 3HR 
 
 
 
 













 
General correspondence and contact: 

Jon Shipp jon.shipp@bcpcouncil.gov.uk  
 or association emails to: 

bomotownwatch@gmail.com  
 
To: 
licensing@bcpcouncil.gov.uk 
sarah.rogers@bcpcouncil.gov.uk 
 
Date: 15-03-2021 
 
Dear Sarah Rogers, 
 
Representations from Bournemouth Town Watch with respect to licence 
application: Boscombe Promenade & Beach, 183677 
 
Members of Bournemouth Town Watch have raised the following representation 
regrading this application and it is my duty to pass them onto you to consider. 
 
Public Safety: 
  
The proposed premises operations would be starting during the Governments 
Covid19 gradual reopening period. It seems counter intuitive to add extra problems 
to one of the more challenging areas of BCP to manage the Covid19 safety 
measures in (i.e. a crowded seafront). 
  
The scale and size of the proposed premises (in the hundreds, even with social 
distancing in place) will place significant additional alcohol consumption directly onto 
the beaches. Alcohol is already known as a key ingredient in the problems 
experienced on the beach in 2020. It would seem much more appropriate that the 
capacity of the premises be restricted, and this capacity to be appropriate to a small 
scale pop up facility. 
  
The opening times of the premises (proposed 10am to 10pm or 11pm) are longer 
than are required to service the busy periods of beach activity and move significantly 
into the night time economy. This increases the risks associated of anti-social 
behaviour and the overall consumption of alcohol within a family beach area. This 
will stretch already limited Police resources away from the town centre. These risks 
could be mitigated if the opening times were limited to be more in line with traditional 
beach activity times up to 6pm. 
 
Sales of alcohol for consumption off the premises will lead to an increase in alcohol 
across the beach areas, and when seen in conjunction with the other 4 applications 
by BCP this is a significant increase in the supply of alcohol across the entire 
seafront. 
 
All sales to be restricted to that no glassware or bottles are served to customers. 



 
To include in the premises licence some planning to mitigate the risk of drowning, 
such as the employment of a life guard patrol or similar. 
 
Operating plans / policy: 
 
There are no detailed drawings included with the applications. BCP are intending to 
occupy these sites immediately (they are currently being offered to contractors from 
April 2021). Assessments of the licensing objectives are normally carried out with 
accurate information on the operating plans going through a suitable process such 
as a Safety Advisory Group. There does not seem to be any consideration of this or 
time scales required to carry it out being included in the licence. Normally time 
scales for submissions of event plans, operating plans, drawings, risk assessment 
would be laid out in the licence to ensure enough time is left for organisers to have 
their operations carefully assessed prior to agreement and commencement. 
 
The proposed designated premises supervisor is the same for all of the seafront 
premises currently being applied for or varied, five large areas including this one. 
Normally on events of this scale a premises license would stipulate how many 
personal licence holders must be present, responsible to the designated premises 
holder, prior to any activity taking place. 
 
BCP note in their application that this is for ‘pop up restaurants’. The size of licensed 
area of the application seems at odds with that. There is no restriction on the sale of 
alcohol (i.e. must only be served with a meal). 
 
Regards, 
 
Alan Dove 
Chair Bournemouth Town Watch 
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